
 

  `1 

JUNE, 2024 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES: 

President: Richard Cook 

Vice President: Richard Bruno 

Secretary: Carla Forte 

Treasurer: Yuriy Gruzglin  

Trustee: Art Ochs 

 

ALTERNATIVE DISPUTE  

RESOLUTION COMMITTEE: 

Dina Khandalavala  

Michael Renzo-Posen 

Stan Pietruska 

Dan Feuerstein 

Joan Vrba 

Natalie Zwibel 

 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR: CARLA FORTE 

WEBSITE EDITOR: YURIY GRUZGLIN 

CONTRIBUTOR(S): 

Carla Forte 

Richard Cook 

Gary McHugh 

 
CONTACT INFORMATION 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES hgatrustees@yahoo.com 

GARY MCHUGH,  

PROPERTY MANAGER 
(973) 267-9000 x303 

gmchugh@taylormgt.com 

LYNN ZIENOWICZ, ADMINISTRATOR 
(973) 267-9000 

lynn@taylormgt.com 

HGA WEBSITE 
www.hardinggreen.org 

PAM ROSANIO 

HGA REPRESENTATIVE  

USI INSURANCE SERVICES 
(732) 349-2100 x85573 
(732) 908-5573 (direct) 

 

RECYCLING DATES FOR JULY: 

Tuesday July 8th and Tuesday July 22nd 

Regular trash pickup on Tuesday and Friday mornings 

OPEN MEETING SCHEDULED FOR WEDNESDAY, 

JUNE 26TH AT 7PM AT THE POOL ALL WELCOME TO 

ATTEND. 

AGENDA: 

1. MINUTES APPROVAL 

2. TREASURER’S REPORT 

3. NEW VENDOR APPROVALS 

4. MANAGER’S REPORT 

5. OPEN ITEM FROM THE FLOOR 

 

COMMUNITY MAINTENANCE ACTIVITIES: 

Harmony Landscaping continues their weekly 

maintenance activities every Tuesday. A crew 

member spent an additional day on weed control at 

the fences on Rt 202 and the pool parking lot. They 

will be concentrating on pruning shrubs between now 

and the end of July. Please remember to water your 

lawn if you do not have irrigation during this very hot 

and dry weather.  

 

The pond is being monitored for algae buildup due to 

excessive hot weather and will be treated if needed. 

Express Co., has completed touch ups on Beech and 

Sycamore Lanes and now has completed the painting 

project. 

Morris Renovations has met with Richard and Art and 

will begin the shingle project in the near future for 7 

townhouses. 

D & T Tree Co., will be on site for phase two of tree 

services in HG. Dying Ash trees will be addressed 

and low lying throughout the community will be 

removed. 

Bids are being accepted for driveway replacements 

and driveway sealing. 
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Wayne Davis from L & W Enterprises has been kept 

busy with valid work-order requests. The following 

repairs have been made in June: 

Birch Lane: Repaired gutters, leaders and downspouts 

at 2, 8 and 9 Birch. Installed a new front sidewalk at 3 

Birch and repaired a roof leak. 

Beech Lane: Replaced rotted siding by window and 

deck. 

Ash Lane: Sealed siding and trim sound front window 

at 7 Ash. 

Tulip Lane: Replaced front window well cover at 9 

Tulip and rotted deck boards at 7 Tulip. 

Sycamore Lane: Replaced rotted siding by front 

gutter at 14 Sycamore. 

Directory Update/Census 

We received a total of 78 update forms from resident 

owners and/or tenants. For the 34 owners who did not 

respond, as stated in an earlier newsletter, the 

Homeowner’s Directory will be published with the 

information used in last year's directory (5/1/2023). 

The overwhelming majority of homeowners and 

tenants are willing to share email addresses with their 

neighbors. We anticipated electronically distributing 

our Harding Green Directory in mid-July. Each 

recipient will have the ability to print a copy without 

password protection. Additionally, if you would like a 

hard copy mailed or delivered, please inform a 

member of the Board or Gary McHugh. 

 

Census Results (per 79 forms returned): 

Occupant count: 133 adults & 10 children 

Dog count: 15 

Cat count: 8 

50 residents use the pool 

18 residents use the tennis court 

32 residents visit the pond 

 

We thank all who took the time to provide the 

requested information. For those owners/residents 

who did not complete the request form, we will use 

the information on file for the 2024 Directory and 

might request updates as deemed necessary. 

 

Pool 

The pool has been open since Memorial Day weekend 

and everyone is enjoying it with no issues. It is crystal 

clear and clean, and the temperature is comfortable. 

We have been receiving very positive comments 

regarding the “freshening up” that includes a more 

welcoming entrance, clean bathrooms, new signage, 

new additions to seating and flowers and plants. 

 

 G’s Cleaning Service is cleaning the restrooms and 

hallway at the pool building every Thursday morning. 

Dunnigan Pool Services is on site 3 times per week to 

service our pool and utility room. The pool committee 

volunteers are checking the chlorine levels, water 

levels, PH levels, pool temperature, etc and are 

skimming and vacuuming as needed when the 

servicing company is not on site. 

 

We have several new neighbors and entry fobs have 

been requested and successfully delivered. We thank 

everyone for being respectful of properly removing 

trash and straightening chairs and closing umbrellas 

after use.  

 

Details will be emailed to all regarding our pool 

picnic scheduled for Saturday, July 27th with a rain 

date of Sunday, July 28th. Save the date! Great food, 

fun, games and an ice-cream truck at 6:30pm. 

 

Survey 

We received a total of 69 completed surveys and we 

are compiling the results which will be shared with all 

at our first open meeting after the summer. 

 

The information that was gathered will be crucial in 

making decisions for short and long-term planning 

based on what the majority of our neighbors feel is 

most important to themselves and to Harding Green 

as a whole. It’s not too late to send in your survey if it 

is still sitting in a pile to be completed! 

 

Reminders 

Please be considerate during the summer months busy 

with resident guests and keep the cul de sac parking 

spaces open for visitors by using your garage and 

drives first. 

 



 

  `3 



 

  `4 



 

  `5 

 


